
Western School Corporation 

Russiaville, Indiana 

June 20, 2017 

 

Minutes of the regular meeting of the Western Board of School Trustees held on Tuesday, June 20, 2017 at 6:00pm. 

Members Present:  J. Conrad Maugans, Don Wells, Donna Shepherd, Harry Kenworthy, Linda Singer and Scott 

Gaskins. 

Members Absent:   Mike Koloszar 

Others Present: Suzie Reagle, Bart Miller, Tracy Horrell, Tamra Krause, Rick Davis, Barb Cline, Christy Unger, Rick 

Nutt, Shelly Nutt, Liz Douglass, Kyle Stage, Steve Arthur, Maizie Wickersham, Sarah Kritzman, Pat 

Quillen, Jenny Bray, Katie Sundheimer and Sherry Riley. 

Mr. Kenworthy led with prayer and Mr. Maugans led the Pledge of Allegiance prior to the official start of the meeting. 

Item #1 – Opening the Meeting: 

Mr. Maugans called the meeting to order at 6:01pm. 

Item #2 – Approval of the Agenda: 

Mr. McCracken noted some additions to the agenda that needed to be noted. 

Mr. Kenworthy made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Mr. Gaskins seconded the motion 

Which passed 6-0. 

Item #3 – Approval of the Minutes: 

Mrs. Shepherd made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 16, 2017 regular meeting and the 

June 2, 2017 Special Meeting.  Mrs. Singer seconded the motion which passed 6-0. 

Item #4 –Opportunity for Public Comment: 

There were no comments from the public. 

Item #5 – Panther Pride: 

The following items were shared: 

A.  Genius Hour #1 – 5 students chose a project that has never been done.  They completed a Relay Recess which is 

a school version of Relay for Life.   All building students were invited to come and walk as well as Community 

members and survivors that the students and/or teachers knew.  In a one week timeframe, the students were 

able to raise $2,051.50 for Relay for Life!  The students are hoping this can be an annual event.  1 student was 

present & recognized. 

B. Genius Hour #2 – 3 students chose to offer assistance in the WIS Life Skills room of Emily Nicholson.  Students 

assisted during their special area time, on Friday during the Genius Hour time, had lunch with the students and 

often spent recess time assisting in the classroom.  They were actively involved in the learning process in the 

room.  The Life Skills students reacted positively to their presence.  Because of their dedication, there have been 

other students who have taken notice and now want to help in the Life Skills Classroom.  The girls were present 

and recognized for being a great example for all WIS students. 

C. Infographic Team – Award winners were announced & recognized 



D. Earth Day Coloring Contest – Award winners were announced & recognized 

E. Gold Star Counseling Award – High School was awarded the Gold Star School Counseling Award by the Indiana 

Department of Education.  Mr. Davis added that they have taken the first step in advancing the future plans for 

counseling our students here at Western. 

F. PTO Recognition Awards – Middle School collected over $450 from Box Tops for Education.  The funds were 

used to provide snacks to all students during their second round of ISTEP testing.  Through generous donations 

from parents, teacher names were drawn and Special Awards were presented. 

G. High School AP Recognition – High School received an award for significant achievement for having at least 25% 

of the graduating class of 2016 received a 3, 4, or 5 on an AP exam. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Item #6 – Reports: 

A.  Director of Finance:  Ms. Carter submitted the following report: 

 

 
 

Mr. Wells made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report & claim docket.  Mrs. Shepherd seconded the 

motion which passed 6-0.   

 

 

 

 

 

 



B.  Director of Technology:  Mr. Shearer submitted the following report – 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

C.  Director of Exceptional Learners and Testing:  Mrs. Stranahan submitted the following report –  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

D. Assistant Superintendent:  Dr. Hendrich submitted the following report –  

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 



 
 

Dr. Hendrich addressed a couple of questions:   

- Mrs. Shepherd asked about the continuation of the D.A.R.E. Program 

- Attendance/Alternative Ed program questions answered by Mr. Davis, WHS Principal 

- At what point is our graduation rate affected?  Answered by Mr. Davis 

 

 

 



E. Superintendents Report:  Mr. McCracken submitted the following report –  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Item #7 – Facility Use Charges:  Dr. Hendrich presented the following –  

 



 



 

 

Mr. Kenworthy made a motion to approve the Updated Facility Use Charges.  Mr. Wells seconded the motion which 

passed 6-0. 

 

Item #8 – 2017-2018 Handbooks: 

After Board Member inspection, Mr. McCracken recommended approval of all student/employee handbooks for the 

upcoming school year. 

Post a short discussion, Mr. Kenworthy made a motion to approve all handbooks for the upcoming school year.  Mr. 

Gaskins seconded the motion which passed 6-0. 

 

Item #9 – 2017-2018 Fees: 

Buildings submitted fee schedules.  Mr. McCracken noted a couple of changes and recommended approval.    Mr. Wells 

made a motion to approve the proposed fees.  Mr. Kenworthy seconded the motion which passed 6-0. 

 

Item #10 – School Lunch Pricing and Charging Policy: 

Information was provided by Ms. Klingler for a slight increase and changes in charging policy. 

Mr. Gaskins made a motion to approve the proposed changes.  Mrs. Shepherd seconded the motion which passed 6-0. 

 

Item #11 – 2018-2019 School Calendar: 

Mr. McCracken has submitted the following for approval – 

 



 

Mr. Gaskins made a motion to approve the proposed 2018-19 School Calendar.  Mrs. Singer seconded the motion which 

passed 6-0. 

 



Item #12 – KASEC Joint Service Agreement and Approval of the FY 2018 Part B Special Education Grant: 

A. Joint Service Agreement (copy on file) 

B. FY 2018 Part B Special Education Grants (copy on file) 

 

Mrs. Shepherd made a motion to approve the agreement and grant information.  Mr. Gaskins seconded the motion 

which passed 6-0. 

 

Item #13 – Resolution to Transfer Appropriation: 

A. Resolution to Transfer Appropriation Between Classifications presented by Ms. Carter 

1)  Middle School Site 

2) Administration Site 

 

Mr. Wells made a motion that the appropriations be approved.  Mrs. Shepherd seconded the motion which passed 6-0. 

 

Item #14 – Compensation and Benefit Packages: 

 Mr. McCracken advised the packages could be reviewed as bundle or independently.  With explanation of 

update on current packages, any changes to salaries for 17-18 SY will be completed when 17-18 evaluations, state info is 

reported and teacher bargaining is completed.  Basically, the packages are in the form of last year with date changes at 

this point.  (copy of each on file) 

A. Support Staff Packet  

B. Director Compensation and Benefit Packet 

C. Administration Compensation and Benefit Packet 

D. Occupational and Physical Therapist Packet 

Mrs. Shepherd made a motion to approve Compensation and Benefit Packets.  Mr. Gaskins seconded the motion which 

passed 6-0. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Item #15 – Acceptance of Donations: 

GM (General Motors) Donation to Panther Tech 

 

 

 

Mr. Gaskins made a motion to approve the donation to Panther Tech.  Mrs. Shepherd seconded the motion which 

passed 6-0. 

 

Item #16 – NEOLA: 

First reading was done at the May board meeting.  As per Mr. McCracken, information was shared with WEA and 

recommended board approval.  (changes marked on file) 

Mr. Gaskins made a motion to approve the second reading of the NEOLA Board Policies.  Mrs. Shepherd seconded the 

motion which passed 6-0. 

 

 

 

 

 



Item #17 – Personnel: 

A. Summer School Teacher Recommendations (copy on file) 

B. Summer Bus Driver approval – Dr. Hendrich 

C. Additional Hours for Bus Driver Training – Dr. Hendrich 

D. Administrator and Director Contract Recommendation for Extension & Terms – Mr. McCracken 

E. Approvals: 

1).  Jill Deis – 9 month custodian, WHS 

2).  Tina Smith – Special Ed Teacher, St. Joan of Arc -  SY 2017-18 

3).  Request to add ACS Supervisor Aide position, Corporation-wide 

4).  Jet Sundheimer – Maternity leave MS Art, WMS 

5).  Maizie Wickersham – 4th grade, WIS 

6).  Breanna Dively – 4th grade, WIS 

7).  Tamra Krause – 5th grade, WIS 

8).  Nora Stephens – English teacher, WHS 

9).  Barbara Cline – Math teacher, WHS 

10).  Kathleen Davis – Life Science/Chemistry teacher, WHS 

11).  Tammy Johnson – Secretary to the Superintendent, WSC 

12).  Mary Kelley – Corporation Receptionist/Assistant to the Director of Finance, WSC 

13).  Alexander Lantz – Life Science teacher, WHS 

14).  Katelend Alexander – maternity leave 

15).  Stacy Barkley – resignation 

16).  Joann Lee – terminated 

17).  Nancy Grobengieser – resignation 

18).  Stephanie Bell – resignation 

19).  Lisa Evans – resignation 

20).  Emily Newton – resignation 

21).  Daniel Newton – resignation 

22).  Brenda Strunk – resignation 

23).  Renee Simmons – resignation 

 

Mr. Wells made a motion that the Personnel changes be approved as submitted.  Mrs. Singer seconded the motion 

which passed 6-0. 

Mrs. Singer also formally thanked the Principals and Directors who have worked so hard interviewing and filling the 

positions available.  She said she it appears we have some very good people coming to Western. 

Item #18 – Professional Development: 

Mr. McCracken mentioned there were very few and recommended the board’s approval on items listed. 

Mrs. Shepherd made a motion to approve the Professional Development requests as submitted.  Mr. Gaskins seconded 

the motion which passed 6-0. 

 

 

 

 



Item #19 – Board Member Roundtable: 

Mr. Wells recognized the Principals for their work on the Handbooks & staffing.  Thank you. 

Mr. Kenworthy thanked everyone.  Enjoy downtime. 

Mr. Maugans commented on the many successes of Western schools – awards & progress.  Thank you for all that you 

do. 

Mrs. Singer mentioned newspaper article about a student who earned a leadership award.  Good publicity for Western. 

Mr. Gaskins thanked the new teachers for attending & told them he hoped they enjoyed their time here at Western. 

Mrs. Shepherd thanked everyone for coming, requested everyone take a break and enjoy summer. Looked forward to 

the upcoming year. 

Full Board Member group thanked Craig Shearer for the use of the iPads. 

Item #20 – Signing of Documents: 

The proper documents were signed. 

Item #21 – Adjournment: 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00pm with an Executive Session to follow.   

Items to be discussed: 

A. Job Performance Evaluations of individual employees 5-14-1.5-60.1 (B)(9) 

B. Strategy with respect to collective bargaining 5-14-1.5-6.1 (2)(A) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


